
 

September 30, 2015 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Robert Kryshak spoke to the Board about the changes to the nuisance ordinance that he 
would recommend.  If a property owner gets a ticket for violating the nuisance ordinance and 
goes to municipal court, he suggested that if they sign a clean-up plan and follow through that 
they would only have to pay for the ticket and court costs.  If the person signs a clean-up plan 
and fails to clean-up the property there would be an additional fine above the ticket and court 
costs.  Forbes made a motion to give the authority to Robert Kryshak and Constable Ryun to 
talk to the Municipal Judge then bring his imput back to the Board.  Passineau seconded it.  
Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the conditional use permit for Jim Krutza, 5821 Spruce 
Avenue, to construct a 42X60 heated building for a home based business.  Frank seconded it.  

Motion passed. 
 
Prim Patina, a business that just opened at 8641 Hwy 13 South, is located on a residential 
property.  A conditional use permit does not allow them to have that type of business on a 
residential property.  The property should have been zoned commercial when zoning was 
adopted.  Passineau made a motion to allow the business at that location until zoning can be 
updated in 2016.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
After more discussion about the ADA compliance and what their designation would be after 
the zoning update, Passineau made a motion to rescind the motion to allow the business at 
the 8641 Hwy 13 South location.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve Resolution 9-30-15; Amending the 2015 budget.  Money left 
over from the 2014 budget was transferred to the 2015 budget, and money from Debt Services 
was transferred to General Government.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
  
Heeg made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Frank seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


